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17/02/2024  10:03:532023/5351/P OBJ Antony Gallion Please do NOT allow this planning application to go ahead under ANY circumstances - there are several 

elderly neighbours and people with disabilities living in the nearby flats and this will be a highly stressful and 

totally unnecessary addition to the area.

It is potentially noisy and disruptive and there is absolutely no need for a ‘roof terrace’ in a residential area 

where many residents are trying to enjoy peace and quiet in their later years.

A really, really terrible idea - we cannot accept this. Please record this as an objection not a comment.

16/02/2024  15:20:142023/5351/P OBJ Andrew 

McGowan

I would like to object to this application in the strongest possible terms. I am a neighbour and the application 

overlooks my flat in Russell Chambers on Bury Place. I fear that the noise and general disturbance of having 

people on the roof all day long will blight my life. The back of my flat is the only refuge I have from the noise 

and commotion of Central London. This application will allow people to constantly be peering into my flat and 

the noise levels will be unbearable. The light well, at the back of the flats, is like an echo chamber and the 

noise emanating from the roof terrace will ricochet round the light well and have a serious impact on my 

mental health. 

I worry that it will also block light coming into my flat which is dark already. 

Those who run the offices of 24-28 Bloomsbury Way have already proved themselves to be unreliable. They 

have promised to turn lights off at night and rarely does this happen. They say they will police noise levels and 

timings of access to the roof terrace but there is no incentive for them to do so. I easily see people on the roof 

with amplified sound, partying well past their allotted times.

As a Council you have closed Bloomsbury sq. to traffic so workers can enjoy this space. It is 1min from 24-28 

Bloomsbury Way. There is no need for them to have a roof Terrace and disturb everyone around them.

17/02/2024  10:18:302023/5351/P OBJ Colette Tilling I am writing on behalf of two of my elderly neighbours Ms. Colette Tilling Number 5 and Ms. Ruth Harris, 

Number 4 Russell Chambers that do not have internet access or are unable to use this means of 

communication and who both strongly OBJECT to the planning application for a roof terrace.

They wish me to convey that they do NOT want this planning application to be granted on the basis that it will 

be disruptive, especially during the summer months when it will be used in the evenings. 

Please let us know if there any updates that we need to be aware of. 

*Please record this as an objection, not a comment*
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